
Regular Meeting 
Milford Board of Health 
March 20, 2023 
 
Members Present: Leonard Izzo, Chairman, Paul Mazzuchelli, Kenneth Evans 
Others present: Daniel Syriala, Director of Public Health, Joan Clarico, Minutes Clerk, Michael Szczepan, 
EL Harvey, David Levine, Milford Finance Committee Member 

At 4:43 pm Chairman Leonard Izzo Called the meeting to order. 

Mike Szczepan, EL Harvey 

Paul Mazzuchelli said there are only a handful of towns that have all their trash picked up on tax base. 
Chairman Leonard Izzo asked Daniel Syriala, Health Director to explain the trash and recycle program to 
Finance committee member David Levine. Michael Szczepan from EL Harvey reviewed the program for 
David Levine asked questions about the cost of the carts and if the town would own them after five 
years. Mr. Szczepan said if we took ownership of the carts, they would be the town’s responsibility to 
maintain. David Levine said he would take the information to the committee and invite Daniel Syriala to 
the next Finance Committee meeting. 

FY24 budget update 

Daniel Syriala presented the FY24 Budget and explained the only increase besides salaries would be 
office supplies. Leonard Izzo made a motion to accept the budget, Kenneth Evans seconded it, and it was 
approved unanimously. 

Tobacco regulations and violations 

Daniel Syriala updated the Tobacco Regulations to meet the state requirements and the towns 
regulations that supersede the state. Paul Mazzuchelli made a motion to accept the regulations, 
Kenneth Evens seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously. 

Adopt the 2023 FDA Food Code 

Kenneth Evans made a motion to adopt the 2023 FDA Food Code. Mr. Izzo said if we don’t adopt the 
2023 Food Code, we can’t enforce it he seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously. 

Any other issues the board would like to discuss. 

Ecoatorianas Variedades, a market at 140 Main Street wants to be able to sell perishable foods again. 
Health Inspector Joan Clarico has had many problems with this establishment practicing proper food 
safety. Ms. Clarico has asked the establishment to acquire a certification in food safety from an 
accredited program, then come back to a meeting. Chairman Leonard Izzo said no perishable foods until 
they can prove knowledge of food safety. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:44 p.m. 

Minutes respectfully submitted be Joan Clarico, minute clerk. 


